## TN MEMORIAM

CUAJ honours its members and friends who have passed away. We invite colleagues of the deceased to submit brief remembrances. Please limit your notice to 200 words. Send your notice to journal@cua.org or fax it to 514-395-1664.

Cite as: Can Urol Assoc J 2017;11(3-4):144. http://dx.doi.org/10.5489/cuaj.4504

## Dr. William Winistok

Te are saddened by the loss of Dr. William Winistok, who passed away on December 22, 2016, just two days past his 74<sup>th</sup> birthday. He died peacefully at home, surrounded by those he loved most. He is survived by his wife Janice, son John, daughter Eileen, son-in-law Joe Schmidt, and his very precious granddaughters Auden and Emery, as well as extended family.

Known as Bill or Willy by family and friends, Dr. Winistok obtained his medical degree from the University of Manitoba in 1967 and went on to complete two years of general surgery in Winnipeg and Calgary before obtaining his fellowship in urology from Western University in 1972. He then moved to Windsor, Ontario, where he opened his urology practice. In 1981, the family moved to Brandon, Manitoba, which for Dr. Winistok, was a homecoming of sorts, having been born in Alonsa, Manitoba.

In 2012, Dr. Winistok received the Meritorious Award by the Brandon Medical Staff. He continued to be active in the medical community up until his passing.